
Bishop Creek Water Association 
Meeting Summary 

July 5th, 2016 
 

I. Opening and Introductions 
The BCWA meeting was opened at 7:07 p.m. Trustees in attendance included: 
Gene Coufal, Henry Means, Rock Baker and Greg Loveland. Watermaster 
Chas Coufal and Bert Almond were in attendance as well. Trustee Merry 
Armstrong was absent. 

 
II. June 7th, 2016 Meeting Summary 

The summary of the June 7th, 2016 Monthly Meeting was reviewed and 
approved as written.  

 
III. Financial Reports 

The Financial Report for June 2016 was reviewed and approved.  
 

IV. Report on North Sierra Highway Specific Plan 
Josh Hart, Inyo County Planning Department, and Tom Schaniel gave a 
presentation concerning the North Sierra Highway Specific Plan. They 
prepared a handout for distribution among the BCWA members. They 
presented the 5 year breakdown of the proposed plan and funding. After year 
three a decision would be made on whether to continue with the project. A 
public meeting will be held on July 21st, 2016 at Northern Inyo Hospital in the 
board room at 6:00 pm.    
 

V. Bishop Creek Flow and Storage Report 
Flows in Bishop Creek increased significantly due to Sabrina Lake spilling. A 
hydrograph (attached) was provided in the packet to illustrate the higher 
flows. South Lake continues to rise and is presently up to the toe of the dam.  
  

VI. Old Business  
a) Gene Coufal reported that the BCWA Board met with Inyo County 

Supervisor Rick Pucci, Inyo County Administrator Kevin Carunchio, 
and Inyo County Water Department Director Bob Harrington to 
discuss the high ground water issues in West Bishop on June 20th.  
As an outcome of the meeting, Inyo County contacted the California 
Office of Emergency Services and held a conference call with the 
California Department of Water Resources on June 24, 2016 to discuss 
the ground water concerns. DWR will visit the area to assess 
conditions through the coordination of Bob Harrington. The site visit 
is scheduled for July 6-7 and DWR is expected to complete a report 
with their findings. 

b) Rock Baker provided the attached letter from Patricia Gardner and 
John Lammiman. The letter gave their concurrence to reactivate the 
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